

## MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

### Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 1<sup>st</sup> June 2020 by teleconference

Present: Chairperson Cllr. Mrs Joanna Scoggins, Vice Chairperson Cllr. Mrs R Yarwood, Cllr Mrs Rachel Tarr, Cllr Mrs Paula Riley, Cllr Mrs Sheenagh Mudford, Parish Clerk, Mrs Lesley Fitton.

1	<b>Apologies for absence:</b> . Cllr Simon Spencer, Cllr Graham Elliot
2	<b>Declarations of interest – JS finance item for T&amp;J Scoggins Ltd</b>
3	<b>Minutes of the last meeting:</b> The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4 <sup>th</sup> May meeting were approved as a correct record and will be signed post COVID 19 lockdown
4	<b>Planning matters:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● For Consideration<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ NP/DDD/0520/0390 solar panels at Tagg Lane Manor Farm – approved in principal but would like there to be some screening to minimise visibility from the road</li><li>○ NP/DDD/0520/0420 2 Church Street extension not approved on the following grounds<ol style="list-style-type: none"><li>1. Inadequacy of parking and highway safety with an already overcrowded street parking in the area</li><li>2. Loss of a historical building within a conservation area. This cottage is in what used to be a row of three miner’s cottages. Surely the history of the village needs to be kept as a reminder of how it came to exist.</li><li>3. We would question if the changes to make it a more sustainable family dwelling as a family has lived in for a significant number of years and this changes it from a 3-bed dwelling to a 2-bed dwelling</li></ol></li></ul></li><li>● Approved<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Dale House Farm has been recommended by planning committee for approval and will be discussed at meeting on 12<sup>th</sup> June</li></ul></li><li>● Refusals<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ None</li></ul></li></ul>
5	<b>Finance</b> <b>Payment approvals</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Parish Clerk payment May £173.44</li><li>● £228.67 Insurance</li><li>● £179.40 DALC</li><li>● £430 mowing of footpaths</li><li>● £100 for audit</li></ul> <b>Payments received</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Car Park £9.40</li></ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Library / phone box £2.30</li> <li>● Mowing of footpaths grant £430</li> </ul> <p><b>Current Bank Statements</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Not received prior to meeting so will be carried forward</li> </ul>
6	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b>Update on audit</b> An online audit was carried out by an external auditor and findings discussed within PC, the auditor signed off the audit and the annual governance statement will be posted on the village website from 1<sup>st</sup> to 18<sup>th</sup> July</li> </ul>
7	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b>Village Street Signs.</b> A new sign required for Church Lane and another set of posts required have been ordered.</li> </ul>
8	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b>Risk</b> Any risks because of COVID 19 were discussed and agreed to ask environmental health to clean area around the toilets prior to them opening</li> </ul>
9	<p><b>Jack Mere Car Park and Frost Mere car parking area.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Chatter has now been laid down and roller hire was £50</li> <li>● C/F An alternative supplier has been identified for resurfacing LF to contact</li> </ul>
10	<p><b>Neighbourhood watch scheme</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● No new issues identified</li> </ul>
11	<p><b>Public Toilets</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Awaiting decision from DD council re opening of toilets in Bakewell. If they are approved at meeting on 11<sup>th</sup> June then LF to contact cleaner and arrange for Monyash toilets to also be opened</li> <li>● It was also noted that when toilets are ready for re-opening, we may have to get Environmental Health to clean the area around the back of the toilets.</li> <li>● SM has acquired signage to say area under surveillance by camera.</li> <li>● Donation box now ordered</li> <li>● Cleaner requested we buy a hosepipe that can be attached to tap in storeroom which was approved. Action LF to purchase</li> </ul>
12	<p><b>Environmental awareness</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● PC to develop a policy on siting and maintenance of memorials. c/f until we meet in person</li> <li>● PC agreed to return refurbished seats to village green etc. and that war memorial and other seats would have tape removed from around them.</li> <li>● The Peak District National Park Authority have been contacted regarding the area around the Bull in t' Thorn etc and were advised that a number of enforcement cases were in place</li> </ul>
13	<p><b>Clerks report</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Parish Council to look through parish register considering need for all footpaths to be registered. Add to a future agenda.</li> <li>● Planning permission added to agenda late as details arrived after posting of agenda, see item 4</li> </ul>

The meeting closed at 7.51pm

Date of next meeting – **6th July 2020 at 7.00pm (Teleconference vs. in person to be determined week before dependent on latest guidelines)**